
Last Thursday and Friday our Year 4 students enjoyed 
participating in their ‘Hands on Science’ Incursion. The 
incursion provided the students the opportunity to further 
build their skills and knowledge in their current inquiry, 
learning about Physical and Chemical Sciences. Through 
experiments, students investigated the impact of forces and 
movement on everyday items by making predictions, testing, 
collecting data and discussing results. The students 
particularly enjoyed experimenting with the magnets and how 
they can repel or attract various elements.  Friction 
experiments also fascinated and intrigued students with the 
speed of which items could or could not move.  
 
Last Thursday four of our senior students together with Ms 
Monique Olszewski, attended Cardinia Cultural Centre with 
other schools within the Cardina Schools Network to 
celebrate National Reconciliation Week.  The day included a 
Welcome to Country, smoking ceremony, flag raising 
ceremony, cultural dancing and other activities. 
 
Last Wednesday on our Curriculum Day, our staff participated 
in professional learning and discussions on aspects of teacher 
practices used at PLPS. In 2025 one of our Annual 
Implementation Plan key improvement strategies is to 
‘Continue to review, further develop, document and embed an 
agreed school wide Instructional Model’. The staff centred 
their work around one of the components of the Victorian 
Teaching and Learning Model 2.0, ‘Enabling Learning’. Through 
the use of Department of Education personnel and resources, 
teachers and education support staff worked together to 
analyse and reflect upon how PLPS practices are being 
maximised within our teaching and learning programs. The day 
provided opportunities for staff to use videos of lessons and 
audit tools to enable common understanding of these 
practices and the alignment they have with our own 
Instructional Model. Discussion and planning for ongoing use 
of teacher practice were explored and noted in planning 
documents to enable effective implementation.         
 
Last Wednesday, Pakenham Lakeside Primary School had two 
representatives run at the Divisional level for Cross Country. 
Congratulations to Tyler and Evie who both placed in the top 
ten and have qualified for the South Metropolitan Regional 
Cross Country. They will be competing in Hastings on 
Wednesday, June 18th. We wish them the best of luck at their 
next competition. 
 
A reminder to families of students in years Prep and One that 
tickets are currently on sale for the Junior Concert ‘Follow 
Your Dreams’, being performed next on Wednesday, June 11th 
and Thursday, June 12th at the Cardinia Cultural Centre. All 
students are required for the performances on both evenings. 

Tickets are now unlimited and can be purchased online or in 
person at the Cardinia Cultural Centre.  
 
Teachers are currently collating our students’ mid-year 
academic reports. The reports will be open to access on 
Compass on Friday, June 27th in readiness for the parent/
teacher conversations and the student led conferences on 
Tuesday, July 1st. Further information on parent/teacher 
conversations, including how to book your appointment times, 
will be posted on Compass for all families Friday, June 6th.  
Students in years 3 to 6 will be participating in student-led 
conferences and are expected to attend with their parents or 
carer. All families need to book a time for each child through 
Compass.  Bookings will open on Tuesday, June 10th at 
12pm and close Tuesday, July 1st at 10am. If parents and 
carers are having difficulties accessing Compass, please 
contact our school office as soon as possible. A reminder to 
parents that Tuesday, July 1st is a student free day. OSHClub 
will be operating a full day program for families who require 
this service. 
 
Preparations have begun for our year 3 camp being conducted 
at Phillip Island Adventure Camp in term three. The camp is 
scheduled for Wednesday September 3rd to Friday September 
5th. The camp includes a variety of outdoor activities, allowing 
students to engage in new and exciting activities to enhance 
their personal growth and development. The camp also 
provides an excellent opportunity for our students to apply our 
values education program in an out-of-school setting. 
Detailed information including the rationale and the activities 
the students will have the opportunity to participate in, 
together with costings and payment options have been 
communicated to all year 3 families via Compass. To assist 
with our planning, can parents please consent or decline the 
offer to attend camp.  
 
With term 2 school holidays approaching in four weeks, a 
reminder to all our families that OSHClub will be providing a 
vacation care program for our students at PLPS. The vacation 
care program is available to all students who are enrolled at 
our school.  
‘World Explorers’ is the theme for the school holiday program. 
A flyer highlighting the upcoming program was posted on 
Compass last week. A brochure outlining the full program will 
be available soon.    
Any inquiries may be directed to OSHClub on 0438 559 017. 
 
A reminder, Monday, June 9th is the King’s Birthday public 
holiday. 
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DIARY DATES 
 

Friday 9th May - Friday 6th June: Winter Interschool Sports  

(selected students) 

 

Monday 9th June: King’s Birthday Public Holiday  

 

Wednesday 11th & Thursday 12th June:  Junior Concert - ’Follow Your Dreams’ 

 

Friday 4th July: End of Term 2 - Early Dismissal 2.30pm 

 

Assembly Dates 
 

Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 
 

Thursday 19th June  - 9am 
 

Friday 4th July - 9am 

13th June  





 

 

 

At PLPS, we have established a School Representative Council (SRC), for 2025. Each student on 

this council was carefully selected and given the opportunity to join one of three project teams. 

You may even have a child who is part of this council. The three project teams are: Planet        

Protectors, Social Saviours, and Classy Classmates. So, what do each of these groups do? Each 

category sets a specific goal to achieve each term. 

Planet Protectors are our environmental advocates, making up one-third of the SRC. 

Their goal this term is to “reduce rubbish in the schoolyard.” They plan to achieve 

this by “encouraging homegroups to reduce rubbish every day during eating times.” 

                                                                                                                             

Social Saviours focus on student behaviour and wellbeing. They ensure students are 

respectful and help resolve playground  conflicts. Their goal is to “encourage        

students to go to someone wearing a red vest whenever there's a problem in the 

yard.” To  support this, they aim to “show students where to go when there’s a 

problem” and “tell them who to approach when they need help.” 

Classy Classmates help promote learning and cultural awareness. Their goal is to 

“help students at PLPS become more aware of the diverse cultures around the 

world.” To achieve this, they plan to create SEL (Social Emotional Learning) lessons 

dedicated to cultural discussions, give students from different backgrounds the 

chance to share their unique cultures and celebrations, and provide sign-up sheets for those         

interested in sharing their culture with the school community. 

What’s next for the SRC? We will meet soon to determine where we need to focus 

next. Each group sets a new goal every term, based on their specific focus area. 

While objectives may change, the overarching role and goal of each project team 

remains the same. Each team contributes to making PLPS a better school and        

enhancing the experience for all. 

Thank YOU! 

Shunuo T & Ema S [THE 2025 SCHOOL CAPTAINS OF PLPS] 



 
Important Information - Parking and Road Safety 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We have recently been contacted by Cardinia Shire Council regarding a      
concerning increase in reports regarding illegal parking, dangerous     
driving and pedestrian safety around schools, across the shire. 
 
Together with Cardinia Shire Council, we wish to remind drivers of the           
importance of safety and adhering to the road rules when parking around 
the school, at pick up and drop off times. 
 
To ensure the safety of all pedestrians, students and members of our 
school community, we ask that you: 
 

• Park only in designated areas: Parking is not permitted in or across      
driveways, on nature strips, no-stopping zones, no-parking zones, bus 
zones, or areas reserved for staff. Please adhere to all signage and the 
road rules. 

• Follow drop-off and pick-up procedures: Use the designated drop-off and 
pick-up zones to ensure a smooth and safe flow of traffic. 

• Be mindful of pedestrians: Follow directions from School Crossing           
Supervisors and take extra caution during peak times when children are        
arriving or leaving school. 

• Be respectful: Council Parking Officers are required to conduct regular     
patrols around schools to ensure safety. Please be respectful, and      
courteous. 
 
Thank you in advance for your support and cooperation on this important 
Issue. 

 
Staff Carpark 

 
Our school carpark is for staff parking between 8.30am and 3.45pm on school days 

by order of the School Council. 
 

During these times parents are not permitted to park in the school carpark.  
 

The carpark is not permitted for use for dropping off and picking up students or for 
leaving your car unattended while collecting your children.  

 
This is to ensure the safety of all students in the school.  

 

 
Thank you 



 

Providing spare clothes for your child 
 

As we approach the cooler and wet months our grounds can become wet 
and muddy. It is a great idea to pack a spare set of clothing in your child’s 

school bag so that they can change into should they require a change of 
clothes at recess and/or lunchtime. This saves getting a phone call during 

the day to bring some spare clothes up to school for your child.  
 

Spare clothes are a great idea for children of all ages - even the big kids! 

 
 
 

 

There are times when your child will require medication during 
school hours. If this happens the medication needs to be brought to 

the office and a medical authority form must be filled out by a       
parent or carer.  Students must not keep medication in their bags.   

 
Thank you 

 

 
EARLY LEAVERS 

 
Should parents wish to collect their child/children from 

school early they must sign them out at the office. Please 
allow yourself extra time for collection as we only call     

students to the office once parents arrive. 
 

Our lunchtime runs from 1:40-2.25pm and it can be          
extremely difficult for students to hear announcements 
over this time.  If you need to collect your child/children 

over this period it maybe easier to collect students before 
lunch commences or after lunch finishes. 





Shape your future waste services!  
  
Have your say on the future of waste services in Cardinia Shire, including household 
bin frequency, the proposed glass only service, hard waste collection and green waste 

disposal.  
  

Council is renewing their Waste Resource and Recovery Strategy. This strategy serves 
as a 10-year roadmap for the future direction of Council’s waste services, education 

and advocacy.  
  

Community feedback will help create a draft strategy. In early 2026, the community 
will be invited to share their thoughts on the draft, before the strategy is finalised.   

  
You can provide feedback until Wednesday 9 July by:  

filling out the online survey  
attending an in-person pop-up session  

  
More info: Shape our future waste services webpage  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cardinia.vic.gov.au%2Fwastestrategy&data=05%7C02%7CSharron.Wynen%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1b72c6fd84894631fb7c08dd90f4475c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638826101075618748%7CU
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cardinia.vic.gov.au%2Fwaste-engagement&data=05%7C02%7CSharron.Wynen%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1b72c6fd84894631fb7c08dd90f4475c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638826101075645145%
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cardinia.vic.gov.au%2Fwaste-engagement&data=05%7C02%7CSharron.Wynen%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1b72c6fd84894631fb7c08dd90f4475c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638826101075659997













